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Like all other groups, we had to suspend our in-person meetings, but we maintained contact with 
each through the “Group Me” app, sharing confidential prayer requests and member updates. 
Each member stayed in contact with a list of parish families, letting them know that they are 
prayed for daily and often sending birthday greetings. We studied the book “Inspired” by Rachel 
Held Evens. I held discernment classes in the fall (masks, social distancing) and two persons 
completed the process. The installation will be held whenever we can begin worshiping in person. 
Phillip has agreed to be our chaplain and will be installed at that time as well.  
 
We sponsored a church-wide one day retreat in October. Look for this next year. It is a wonderful 
day of spending time alone with God.  
 
Two Baptismal Banners were provided.  
 
We do spend funds on banner supplies, stationery and new member educational supplies.  
 
If you are interested in participating in this ministry, please contact the office.  
 


